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March 4, 2015 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli  
Board Secretary  
Ontario Energy Board  
2300 Yonge St., Suite 2700  
Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4  

Dear Ms. Walli:  

Re:  EB-2013-0421 
Phase 2 of Hydro One Networks Inc.'s Leave to Construct Supply to Essex County  
Transmission Reinforcement Project 

On January 28, 2015, the Ontario Energy Board (the “Board”) issued its Notice of New Cost 
Allocation Issue and Procedural Order No. 3 (the “Notice”) with respect to the above-mentioned 
proceeding.  In the Notice, the Board asked that interested parties apply for intervenor status in 
Phase 2 of this proceeding by March 4, 2015. 

The Board has advised that Phase 2 of this proceeding will deal with the appropriate allocation of 
costs associated with transmission connection assets between system benefit and customer 
benefit and that the findings could inform policy related changes to the cost responsibility rules 
in the Transmission System Code and Distribution System Code. 

As an electricity distributor, Oakville Hydro has an interest in the policies related to the 
allocation of costs associated with transmission connection assets.  Therefore, Oakville Hydro 
Electricity Distribution Inc. (“Oakville Hydro”) hereby requests intervenor status in Phase 2 of 
this proceeding.  Oakville Hydro will not seek cost awards in this proceeding. 

Sincerely,  

Original signed by 

Mary Caputi 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Telephone: 905-825-4422 
Email: mcaputi@oakvillehydro.com 

 
 


